

## الملف حل الاختبار التدريبي للامتحان النهائي

موقع المناهج ← المناهج الإماراتية ← الصف السابع ← لغة انحليزية ← الفصل الثالث

روابط مواقع التواصل الاجتماعي بحسب الصف السابع						
		CUBANEL				
روابط مواد الصف السابع على تلغرام						
<u>الرياضيات</u>	<u>اللغة الانجليزية</u>	اللغة العربية	التربية الاسلامية			

المزيد من الملفات بحسب الصف السابع والمادة لغة انجليزية في الفصل الثالث				
الاختبار التدريبي للامتحان النهائي	1			
مراجعة نهائية امتحانية قواعد قراءة كتابة	2			
الدليل الإرشادي الوزاري لكلمات الامتحان النهائي المستوى 4.1 جينرال	3			
الدليل الإرشادي الوزاري لكلمات الامتحان النهائي المستوى 3.2 أكسس	4			
الدليل الإرشادي للقواعد المقررة في الامتحان النهائي - عام	5			



English Subject Student's Name:

student s hume.

Grade: ...../ Section: \_\_\_\_\_ Date: ....../ 06 /2023

## English - Training form for the final exam

Term 3 - 2022/ 2023

## Part 1: Reading Comprehension

## Read the following texts and answer the questions below:

Holidays are **much-anticipated** periods of rest, relaxation, and celebration that bring joy to people all around the world. Whether it's a national holiday, a religious observance, or a personal vacation, holidays hold a special place in our hearts. They provide us with a break from our daily routines, allowing us to recharge and **indulge in** activities that bring us happiness. Holidays are also an opportunity to spend quality time with our loved ones, creating lasting memories and strengthening our bonds. Let's delve deeper into the significance of holidays and explore how they bring joy to our lives.

First and foremost, holidays offer a chance to escape the hustle and bustle of our busy lives. They allow us to step away from our work or school responsibilities and immerse ourselves in activities that bring us joy. For some, it might mean embarking on an adventurous journey to explore new places and cultures. For others, it might involve staying at home and enjoying the simple pleasures of life, like reading a favorite book, pursuing hobbies, or spending quality time with family and friends. Holidays provide us with the freedom to do what truly makes us happy, away from the pressures and demands of our regular routines.

Furthermore, holidays are a time for celebration. They mark important occasions that hold cultural, historical, or religious significance. These celebrations often involve special traditions, rituals, and festivities. From fireworks on New Year's Eve to family gatherings during Thanksgiving, holidays bring communities together and foster a sense of unity and belonging. **They** create a shared experience that connects people across generations and cultures. Whether it's the colorful festivities of Diwali, the joyous Christmas celebrations, or the reflective moments of Ramadan, holidays allow us to express our gratitude, reflect on our values, and celebrate our shared humanity.



### 1) The best title for this text would be:

#### A. Holidays: A time for joy and celebration

- B. Types of holidays
- C. A holiday I spent last year
- D. Holidays in New Zealand

## 2) Much-anticipated is closest in meaning to which of the following?

- A. Much needed
- B. Much wanted
- C. Much waited for
- D. Much worked for

#### 3) Indulge in is closest in meaning to:

- A. Take part in
- B. Work hard for Manahj.com/ae C. Live for
- D. Wait for

## 4) They refers back to which of the following?

- A. Festivities
- **B. Holidays**
- C. Fireworks
- **D.** Communities

#### 5) What is the purpose of holidays?

- A. To add work to our schedule
- B. To provide a break from daily routines
- C. To make us feel restless





## 6) How do holidays bring joy to our lives?

- A. By allowing us to engage in activities that make us restless
- B. By increasing our responsibilities
- C. By making us feel isolated
- D. By making us feel free and emptying our minds

## 7) What are some examples of holidays?

- A. New Year's Eve and Thanksgiving
- B. Diwali and Christmas
- C. Ramadan and Easter
- تم تحمل هذا الملف D. All of the above

## A Travel Guide

Whether you're travelling to the islands or the mountains of Thailand, you're likely to spend at least one night in its capital city on the way. Bangkok might be noisy and polluted but it's also an exciting city with plenty of things to see and do. Why not make it a longer stay?

The Khao San Road was a famous traveler spot even before Leonardo di Caprio's character in the film "The Beach" stayed there. But it's noisy, not very pretty and not very Thai. For something more <u>authentic</u>, Phra Kanong offers an alternative place to stay, with its fantastic street markets where everyday Bangkok people eat, work and live. It's not as convenient for the main tourist sites, but it has a Skytrain station so you can be at the Grand Palace in 20 minutes.

Bangkok's traffic can be a nightmare. Sure, you can easily take a taxi – if you want to spend hours stuck in traffic jams – but there are two much better ways to get around the city. To explore the temples and historical sites, catch an express boat river taxi or a longtail boat along the Chao Phraya River and the canals. For the modern part of the city, the Skytrain is a fast, cheap way to travel from the river to the shopping malls and nightlife of Sukhumvit, and the famous Chatuchak street market.





Thai street food is among the best in the world, and for around \$5 you can eat a filling and delicious meal. Some food stands have little plastic seats where you can sit and eat and they cook the same dish over and over, like fried chicken on rice or Pad Thai noodles. Head for Chinatown – Yaowarat Street – and choose whatever looks most interesting from the many excellent Chinese and Thai restaurants and food stands.

After you've seen the main sites like the Giant Buddha at the temple of Wat Pho and the spectacular Grand Palace, and shopped at Chatuchak market, check out the snake farm and watch the live snake show. You can even touch a snake yourself if you want to!

- 1) What is the main idea of the text?
  - A. Comparison between Bangkok and other cities
  - B. The beach in Bangkok
  - C. How not to get lost in this city
  - D. Things you can see and do in Bangkok
- 2) The underlined word <u>authentic</u> is closest in meaning to:
  - A. Imaginary
  - B. Amazing
  - C. Real
  - D. Comfortable

## 3) The best heading for paragraph 2 would be:

- A. How to get around
- B. Where to stay
- C. What to do there
- D. Where to eat





## 4) The best means of transport to get to the temples is:

- A. Taxi
- B. Train
- C. Boat
- D. Airplane

## 5) The place where "The beach" was filmed is:

- A. Phra Kanong
- B. Khao San Road
- C.Chao Phraya
- تم تحميل هذا الملف من D. Yaowarat

## Part 2: Grammar

Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer:

### 1) I don't mind .....very early.

- A. To w<mark>ake up</mark>
- B. Waking up al Manahj.com/ae
- C. To waking up
- D. Wake up

## 2) I don't enjoy ..... boat trips.

- A. Going on
- B. To go on
- C. Go on
- D. To going on

## 3) A- I don't like milk with sugar.

- B- .....
  - A. So do I
  - B. So am I
  - C. Nor do I
  - D. Nor am I





#### 4) A- I will study so hard tomorrow.

- B- .....
  - A. So will I
  - B. So I will
  - C. So do I
  - D. So I do

#### 5) A- I can't swim very well.

- B- .....
  - A. So do I
  - B. Nor can I
  - C. Nor can't I
  - D. Nor I can't

# قع المناهج الإماراتية

#### 6) A- I am going to the airport in two hours.

- B- He said .....
  - A. I am going to the airport in two hours
  - B. He is going to the airport in two hours
  - C. I was going to the airport in two hours
  - D. He was going to the airport in two hours

#### 7) A- I need to work very hard for my exams

#### B- He said .....

- A. I needed to work very hard for my exams
- B. He needed to work very hard for his exams
- C. He needed to work very hard for my exams
- D. He needs to work very hard for his exams

#### 8) A- What do you watch on TV?

- B- He asked me .....
  - A. What I watch on TV
  - B. What I watched on TV





- C. If I watched TV
- D. If you watched TV

## 9) A- What music do you like?

- B- He asked me .....
  - A. If I liked music
  - B. What music did I like
  - C. If I like music
  - D. What music I liked

# تم تحميل هذا الماف (10) A- Are you American

#### B- He asked me .....

- A. What nationality I am
- B. If I am American
- C. If you are American
- D. If I was American

## Part 3: Vocabulary

Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer:

#### 1) sightseeing is closest in meaning to:

- A. seeing plays and movies
- B. seeing interesting places in other countries
- C. going on a hunting trip
- D. going on a safari in another country

## 2) departures is closest in meaning to:

- A. people who are entering a country
- B. people who are leaving a country
- C. people who live in a country
- D. people who immigrate to other countries



#### 3) currency exchange is:

- A. where people borrow money
- B. where people lend money
- C. where people change money
- D. where people fix money

#### 4) A phrase that means **baggage reclaim** is:

- A. A place where you put your baggage
- B. A place where you get your baggage
- C. A place where you buy bags
- D. A place where you fix your baggage
- 5) Passport Control is closest in meaning to:
  - A. Where you take out your passport
  - B. Where they check the validity of your passport
  - C. Where they make you a new passport
  - D. Where they control your documents

## Part 4: Maze

aliviananj.com/ae

Read the texts below and underline the correct word:

#### **Perfect Place**

Great news! We're going on (a holiday/holiday) to Cairo (in/at) Egypt next month. Have you ever (been to there/been there)? I haven't, but I'm really (excited/exciting) about going. My cousin (lives/is living) there at the moment and she told me all about it. She said that Cairo was one of the biggest cities in Africa, and that it was the perfect place to go on holiday because it was great for (sight-seeing/seeing-sight) tours.





# Part 5: Writing

# (Bonus)

#### Text

Ali always wanted to be a pilot. When he was a little boy, he loved flying toy planes and talking to his family about flying. Ali was very clever and studied hard at school. When he was eleven years old, his father took him to fly a plane with his friend. Ali loved it and tried flying the plane too! His parents said he should go to a school for pilots in the UK.

## What happens next in the story? Use full sentences.

Ali goes to this school in the UK. He likes it so much because he gets to meet people from all over the world. He studies hard. He eventually becomes a pilot.

Why do you think this will happen? Use the information in the text above to support your answer. Use full sentences.

I think that this will happen because from the text above we get to know that Ali is a hard-working student. Besides, he is so much into flying. Lastly, his parents would really love for him to go study at a school for pilots in the UK.



## (Writing)

#### Text

Ali always wanted to be a pilot. When he was a little boy, he loved flying toy planes and talking to his family about flying. Ali was very clever and studied hard at school. When he was eleven years old, his father took him to fly a plane with his friend. Ali loved it and tried flying the plane too! His parents said he should go to a school for pilots in the UK.

# موقع المناهج الإماراتية

Write a plan for the rest of the story. Include information about:

- 1- Ali's studies and how he feels at the new school in the UK
- 2- His first job in the UAE and what it was like
- 3- What he enjoys doing at work
- 4- One interesting thing that happened in his job

Ali studies very hard. He meets new people from all over the world. He feels so happy there.	He joins UAE army. He becomes a great pilot. He loves his job
--	--

He enjoys helping po flying all over the Mi Africa.	eople. He enjoys ddle East and	4	He meets amazing people in Somalia. He flies them food and water.	
---	-----------------------------------	---	---	--



Predict the rest of the story using your plan. (Write at least 25 words in sentences)

Ali enjoyed studying at the school in England and made friends from all over the world. After that, he came back to the UAE, and joined the UAE air force. He was a great pilot, and he loved his work. In his job, he enjoyed helping people and flying around the Middle East and Africa. He met wonderful people in Somalia when he was flying them food and water.

